
Town of Antigo 
Town Board Meeting 

September 9, 2015 
 
 

 Chairperson Rick Parilek called the Monthly Board Meeting to order on September 9, 
2015 at 7:30 p.m. at the Antigo Town Hall.  Other Board members present were Supervisor Jon 
Petroskey, Supervisor Wayne Schroeder, Clerk Rosemary Servi and Treasurer Cindy Igl. 
 The clerk read the minutes of the prior month’s meeting.  The minutes were approved 
with a motion by Wayne and second by Jon.  Motion carried. 
 Also present was John McCullough. 
 Jon motioned to adopt Ordinance No. 141-2 Amendment to Ordinance No. 141 All-
Terrain Vehicle and Utility Terrain Vehicle Route Ordinance.  Rick seconded.  Motion carried.  
The notice of ordinance adoption will be published in the paper.  Copies of the ordinance will be 
sent to the WI DNR ATV Programs, the Langlade County Sheriff’s Department, the WI State 
Patrol and the Antigo Area ATV/UTV Club.   
 A motion was made by Rick to adopt Resolution #2-15 which states that the Town of 
Antigo will not be mailing checks for overpaid real estate taxes less than $10.  Wayne seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 Wayne motioned to do road work with Langlade County based on their estimates of 
$1,394.13 for Pioneer Road, $3,066 for Forrest Road, $1,286.54 for Cherry Road, $1,017.63 for 
North Avenue and $1,408.65 on the Dorr Street Bridge for a total of $8,172.95 and to wait on 
work on Industrial Park Road and Antigo Polar Road for now.  Jon seconded the motion.  
Motion carried. 
 The treasurer’s report showed a checking balance of $5,374.87, savings balance of 
$355,347.75 and tax account balance of $162,120.35 for a total of $522,842.97. 
 Gene Matuszewski, outgoing assessor, was present and requested additional wages for 
time spent taking pictures and updating real estate tax parcel files.  Gene will have his hours and 
requested additional pay to the Board by the October Board Meeting. 
 A motion was made by Jon to sign a two-year contract with Waste Management with one 
month of free service, guaranteed rate of $20.40 for one year and the second year rate not to 
exceed three percent of the original contracted rate.  Wayne seconded.  Motion carried. 
 The Budget Workshop will be held on Tuesday, October 13th at 7:30 p.m. 
 Our next Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 14th at 7:30 p.m. 
 The November Board Meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 11th following the 
7 p.m. Public Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting of the Electors. 
 All approved bills were paid. 
 The meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
      Rosemary Servi, Clerk 
 


